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Headteacher’s Message 

Dear Parents/Carers 
 

Our Growth Though Sport team were in fine form as they enjoyed taking part in the 

annual schools’ festival on Tuesday. Mrs Mitchell was delighted that all the children 

tried their best and demonstrated great team work - well done! 

I was delighted to award our coveted Random Act of Kindness to Max B (Year 3) on 

Wednesday. Random Act of Kindness Awards (RAKs) are given to children who 

demonstrate kindness towards others by going above and beyond without being 

asked. Well done Max for being incredibly thoughtful, honest and kind. 

I have been so impressed with the way in which our children embraced our Lockdown 
Drill this week. They asked lots of questions during Miss Howlett’s assembly where she 
explained the reasons why we need to practise the Lockdown procedure and they dealt 
with the actual drill with great maturity. Super effort Perryfields! 
 
Today, Miss Howlett held a whole school Remembrance Assembly where we took the 

time to think about the courage of the armed forces who made the ultimate sacrifice for 

our country. Together, our community showed respect for Remembrance Day with a 

one-minute silence. Thank you to all parents who donated to our Poppy Appeal. 

I hope you have a lovely weekend. 

Jane Hasler 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

Pupil of the Week 
 

Cowell:  Bobby 
Seuss:  Win 

Walliams:  Pippa 
Lewis:  Sreehas 

Dahl:  Holly 
Rowling:  Rachel 

Tolkien:  Tiara 
Morpurgo:  Suzie-Rose 

Pullman:  Edward 
 

Mrs Siddall’s Attendance Award 
Walliams Class – 99.5% 

Award for 
Outstanding Manners 
Olivia – Seuss Class 

Ayathi – Walliams Class 
 

PE Award 
Lucy – Morpurgo Class 

 
Spelling Award 

Dahl Class 
 

Random Act of Kindness 
Maximus – Cowell Class 



 

 
 

 
Coming up after half term: 
 

Monday 13th November Odd Socks Day in support of Anti Bullying Week – email sent 
31st October 

Thursday 16th November Year 3 Enterprise Day Stone Age – email sent 31st October 

Friday 17th November Children in Need – email sent 6th November 

Monday 4th December Secret Stalls Yrs 3&4 – Details to follow 

Tuesday 5th December Secret Stalls Yrs 5&6 – Details to follow 

Wednesday 6th December Panto Trip for Lower School – email sent 27th September 

Tuesday 12th December Year 4 Christmas Service – Details to follow 

Wednesday 13th December  Panto Trip for Upper School – email sent 27th September 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Reminders/Notices 
 

Year 2 – 3 Admissions for September 2024 
The junior admission round has now opened for parents in year 2.  The closing date is 15th 
January 2024.  Applications can be made online via www.essex.gov.uk/admissions.  
 
PE Kits: Your child should have a PE kit in school all week. This should include appropriate 
footwear for outside. Can we please also remind you that children will need to remove earrings 
and must be able to do this themselves. 
 
School Car Park:  Please do not park in the school car park to drop off or collect children at any 
time.  The car park is strictly for staff of the Junior and surrounding schools.  Please also refrain 
from using the area in front of the gates as this can cause traffic problems for staff trying to enter 
and leave the car park. 
 

 
 
 
 

ATTENDANCE 

 
The national expectation for attendance is 96%.  The government has clarified the 
position regarding the term ‘regular’ attendance.  It means children must be in 
school EVERY DAY.  Every second counts at Perryfields.  We must work together 
to improve attendance and punctuality even more. 
 
   

Year 3 98.8% 

Year 4 99.1% 

Year 5 92% 

Year 6 96.9% 

 
 

Year 4    

http://www.essex.gov.uk/admissions


 
Please see our new dinner menu below. 
 
Please note that we can also provide a packed lunch if your child would prefer this.  This will be 
either the baguette, wrap or soft roll and also includes a drink, fruit, cucumber sticks and the 
dessert of the day.  
 
 

PLEASE NOTE, NEXT WEEK WEDNESDAY AND THURSDAY ARE SWAPPING. 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 


